
 
COUNCIL REPORT 

 
M&C No. 2018-342 

Report Date November 26, 2018  

Meeting Date December 3, 2018 

Service Area Finance and 
Administrative Services 

 
His Worship Mayor Don Darling and Members of Common Council 
 
SUBJECT:  Coast Guard Administration Building Interim Use 
 
OPEN OR CLOSED SESSION 
This matter is to be discussed in open session of Common Council. 
 
AUTHORIZATION 

Primary Author(s) Commissioner/Dept. Head Acting City Manager 

Kevin Loughery Kevin Fudge / Ian Fogan Neil Jacobsen 

 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
It is recommended that Common Council direct Mayor and Common Clerk to 
execute the attached agreement. 
 
EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 
 
The former Coast Guard Administration Building sits empty and without power 
and is either slated for demolition or a complete renovation.  The Canadian 
Police College (CPC) in partnership with the Royal Canadian Mounted Police 
(RCMP) and the Saint John Police Force (SJPF) would like to use the building for 
training until a final use is determined.  The CPC/RCMP training will see 
participants from across the country train in Saint John on two separate 
occasions, once in December, 2018 and once in January, 2019. 
 
The training will not be intrusive to the surrounding community and would only 
involve the interior of the building itself.  The only activity visible to the public 
would be vehicles parked adjacent to the building. 
 
This is an opportunity to support training initiatives for our National Police Force 
and further develop skills of local and national police officers. 
 
PREVIOUS RESOLUTION 
 
Not applicable. 
 
REPORT 
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This report is generated as an information item relating to activities to take place 
at the former Coast Guard Site.  The Administration Building sits empty and 
without power and is either slated for demolition or a complete renovation.   
 
The CPC/RCMP are seeking to utilize the site as a training venue. The CPC/RCMP 
are planning to conduct training activities, December 4th through 6th, 2018 and 
January 22nd through 24th, 2019 inclusive. Members from Saint John Police Force 
have been invited to participate in the training on these dates. 
 
This is an opportunity to support training initiatives for our National Police Force 
and further develop skills of local and national police officers.   
 
 
STRATEGIC ALIGNMENT 
 
This initiative aligns with the Council priority of a Vibrant, Safe Community in 
helping the delivery of efficient public safety services to address the evolving 
needs of a growing community. 
       
SERVICE AND FINANCIAL OUTCOMES 
 
The Saint John Police Force will be invited to participate in the training 
administered by the CPC/RCMP free of charge.   
  
INPUT FROM OTHER SERVICE AREAS AND STAKEHOLDERS 
 
None 
 
ATTACHMENTS 
 
Letter from RCMP 


